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CHILDREN IN NEED SUPPORT HYPAC 

The last edition’s “front page” focused on the sad closure of Earl 

Sterndale Chapel with many memories of how the impact of 

communities working together had on the lives of so many in the 

past.  

This edition our focus is on the future of our communities, the 

impact of young people and the opportunities for them to 

flourish. 

For 17 years, the Hartington Young Peoples Activity Club 

(HYPAC) has been a cornerstone for youth in the community, 

offering countless young people from Biggin, Bakewell, Warslow, 

Sheen, Monyash, and Hartington opportunities to grow, learn, 

and make a difference. With the vision of "Accessible Opportunities for Young People- led by Young People," 

HYPAC has seen its fair share of ups and downs, but the impact has been undeniably positive. 

A vital contributor to HYPAC's success is Olivia Williams, a dedicated leader whose quality programming has 

helped participants develop essential life skills while 

enhancing their physical and mental wellbeing. Olivia 

started with us as a participant who grew through the 

programme and is now our main leader who is employed in 

the sector. Many young leaders who have passed through 

HYPAC are now in their 20s, having made significant 

contributions to the club and their communities. 

 

Recognizing HYPAC's "pedigree," Children in Need has awarded 

the club a £5000 grant, securing its future for the next few years. 

This funding will support a diverse range of activities, including 

multi-skills, traditional sports, outdoor adventures, fencing, 

OZBOXING, practical first aid, arts and crafts, cooking, and 

more. Many of these activities take place in the Hartington 

Village Hall, school playground, and the surrounding 

countryside, reinforcing the club's core values of RESPECT, 

TEAMWORK, and CARING. 

With annual running costs of £2200-£3000, the grant ensures 

the club can continue to hire facilities, bring in external 

deliverers, provide transport, and purchase equipment. The club operates thanks to the dedication of volunteer 

leaders, with membership costing just £30 for a 10-week term, three terms per year. 

http://www.hartingtonvillage.com/
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HYPAC's 2024/25 programme kicks off on Monday, September 23rd, at 5:30 PM in the Hartington Village 

Hall. Open to children aged 6 to 12, with opportunities to become young leaders after this age, the club invites 

everyone to come along and experience the fun, learning, and community spirit HYPAC has to offer. 

As the saying goes, "Use it or lose it"—so why not give HYPAC a try? All are welcome! 

The AGM will be held on Tuesday 10th  September – 5.30pm Hartington Village Hall 

For further details please contact Mark Webley on 07713 090220 

 

 

Vicar letter- Within the White Peak group of parishes there are currently many challenges.  Life has been 

tough over the past few years whether it’s involved managing the impact of the on-going cost of living crisis; 

fragile transport and communication links; our amenities struggling because of an aging population; or simply 

being priced out of business.  Our schools, churches, village halls, pubs, post offices and shops are the glue that 

keep our communities together.  They’re the places where we meet, create memories and help to grow our rural 

economies.  They are the hubs where friendships are forged, and traditions are grown.  In an era that puts a 

price on everything and where bigger is often regarded as better we need to protect the civic structures that 

serve our villages both as individuals, as communities and neighbouring parishes.  When local amenities and 

traditions disappear, they leave the villages they once served poorer for their absence. 

A shared focus and vibrant community are good for our mental health, reinforce our sense of self and gives life 

to the places where we live.  Various surveys and studies reflect the fact that the more we engage with spaces 

where we live the greater the positive emotions we have about that place and ourselves.  And there is so much 

going on – just look at what HYPAC is doing; the developing Live Stronger for Longer Programme; and the 

various village groups who want more of us to engage with one another and the world around us.  We are 

better together when we share our company, our skills and our time.  The whole is greater than the sum of its 

individual parts.  When we work together, we can do almost anything. 

If we choose not to support our amenities, if we choose to go elsewhere or not to engage at all– whether we’re 

permanent residents, seasonal ones, incomers or have lived here all our lives- then we run the risk of losing 

those aspects of living in a village that are beyond price, or else having unwelcome changes imposed upon us 

from afar.  A dormitory settlement is one where people sleep but travel elsewhere for everything else. That is 

not the definition of a community - it has no heart and no soul.  In other words, there is no love.  When it 

comes down to it, it’s up to all of us to engage with our communities, to keep the glue that holds them together, 

and the things that make our villages what they are, working. Challenges become opportunities only if we, and 

the places where we live, thrive. 

Hartington Surgery Flu vaccines- It may be a little early to mention flu vaccinations, but with the year 

ticking along a reminder of our process is below. 

Flu vaccines will be offered to: 

➢ all patients aged 65 years and over 

➢ patients aged 6 months to under 65 years in clinical risk groups 

➢ children aged 2 or 3 on 31st August 2024 

➢ pregnant women  

Flu clinics at the Practice will take place during October. We aim to offer pre-booked appointments for flu 

vaccines, at a variety of times during the day, including late evenings on Mondays, to assist working patients 

who may struggle to attend during regular working hours. All eligible patients will receive an invite to book an 

appointment. A generic NHS reminder will be sent first followed by contact from the Practice as soon as we 

have delivery dates of the vaccines confirmed. Contact from the Practice could be by text message, letter or 

phone call. 
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Tri-Village Health and Social Wellbeing Information Biggin, Earl Sterndale, Hartington-Alive 

(BESHA) 

Thursday 19th September 3:30-5pm.  We are pleased to report that the second in the series of ‘Tea and 

Talk’s with Dr Ashley Dawson MBChB, BSc Hons, MRCGP’, will take place in Hartington Village Hall.  The 

session titled ‘Managing Respiratory Symptoms, Self-Care and Support’ will give an opportunity to 

hear about; the value and importance of preventative initiatives including seasonal vaccinations, how to self-

manage or access support if required, should there be problems with your breathing or Long-Term Conditions 

associated with this. 

Thursday 7th November 1:30-5pm Following on from the success of the Hartington alive information 

session last year which featured Citizens Advice, Falls Prevention Service (Now Live Stronger for Longer) and 

the Derbyshire Carers Association, we have again been listening to the ideas and suggestion from our local 

community and will be holding a session on ‘Mind Matters’. More details about content information will 

become available shortly via; flyers in your local information hubs; community information champions or 

digital platforms such as your local Community Facebook page or via  

https://www.hartingtonvillage.com/healthandsocialcare/events/Hartingtonvillage.com website/Health and 

Social Care Section/ Events page. 

Tales from the field 

I love sunshine! I’ve realised over the years that I’m literally a complex plant that requires sunshine to thrive. 

So, this summer’s sunshine has been wonderful, and I’ve enjoyed every moment of it, I’m also reminded how 

lucky I am to have an outside space, as many of the people I work with live in flats with no personal outside 

space and this doesn’t concern some of them in the slightest. I think I’d wither without a garden as the first 

thing I do when I finish work is go outside, regardless of the weather, a walk in my garden is relaxing to me. I 

treat my garden the same as my house, I tidy it at the end of the day, I move things around, I love adding 

colour and I enjoy making it perfect for me to use regardless of the weather. 

Apparently everyone is different, some people do not even need sunshine (shock horror) but this made me take 

a glance around my village and every garden is different, some people have a garden full of grass, some have no 

grass at all, some are full of flowers or vegetables, others use them as workshops, some are filled with toys,  

others are just somewhere to store the detritus of life and then just a few clearly adore their outside spaces and 

they look like extensions of their homes, full of personality and love. 

Clearly our gardens are as unique as we are. 

So next time you’re taking a stroll around your neighbourhood, take a look in all the wonderful gardens and 

you’ll get a sneaky glimpse into the life of the people who live there. Enjoy!  

Children’s corner  

The end of summer is the perfect time to go into the garden for a bug hunt! 

Here’s what we found in our garden today. 

See if you can find these magical little creatures in your own garden. Can you name them all? 

 

 

 

 

Joint Village environment section  

Conserving water in your garden This summer has seen heavy downpours interspersed with hot dry days 

that can be a challenge to enthusiastic gardeners who need to water planters and pots.  The good news is that 

the erratic weather patterns do give gardeners more opportunity to capture and store rainwater - which will 

help to reduce water bills.  Water butts can be easily attached to down pipes on houses and outbuildings. These 

days butts come in all shapes and sizes.  Make sure that the butt has a well secured lid to prevent mosquitos 
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from breeding and birds from drowning.  The best advice is to water the base of a plant rather than spraying a 

large area and don’t forget to mulch up with wood chips as this helps to retain water as well as prevent weed 

growth. 

New planters for Biggin & a reminder about the seed swap- The parish council has given Biggin’s 

wildflower group funds for two planters to be placed near the bus stop on Main Street and another on Drury 

Lane. They will contain herbs and wildflowers.   

The Coffee, Cake and Chat seed swap remains in operation in the Biggin Telephone Exchange.  People are 

welcome to take any of the seeds in the box if they have a use for them and if you have packets of seed, even if 

they have been partly used, that you no longer want please consider donating them at the exchange.  The book 

swap welcomes any gardening or wildlife books if you are having a clear out. 

Earl Sterndale- There is a lot of exciting work happening the village – see report under Hartington Middle 

quarter Parish Council Item 

Royal British Legion Events during September/October. September - Sunday 1st – Quiz. 

Saturday 7th September - Disco night to round off Wakes week. Sunday 15th – Bingo.  October - 

Saturday 5th Dawn Fury Vocalist. Sunday 6th – Quiz.  Sunday 20th – Bingo 

A World War I production  

  Written by Linda Woodroffe 

Saturday 19th October, 2024, 7pm 

Village Hall, Hide Lane, Hartington, SK17 0AP 

Follow the emotions of those at war and those left behind. 

A story told in narration and song 

 Tickets £5 available at the Post Office and on the door or contact lindawoodroffe@live.co.uk   
or 07842 821912 

 

 

Charity Disco and Prize Raffle draw, held in Hartington Village Hall to raise money for Blythe 

House Hospice. This took place on the 27th July. We had a fun night and managed to raise £2322.22 for the 

hospice. This couldn't have been achieved without the help of the community who, as usual were super 

supportive. Special thanks to Rob and Kate Tenty, Jill and Andy Dronfield, Liz, Keith and the rest of the village 

hall committee, the Oddfellows and all local businesses, family and friends who supported by donating prizes, 

selling and buying raffle tickets and coming to the event to make it so successful. Katherine 

Anna Chaplaincy - offering community based, person-centred spiritual care for older people of strong, little 

or no faith at all is celebrating it's 10th year! As Anna Chaplain to the White Peak and Youlgreave Group of 

Churches I'd like to ask you to help me celebrate our 10th Birthday and help me raise funds for the work Anna 

Chaplains love to do - perhaps for you, or for an older person that you know this invitation is for YOU... Anna 

Chaplaincy 10 year celebratory fund raising event - our ministry is always to be found..... 

 " WALKING SIDE BY SIDE "...... with older people of strong, little or no faith at all. Please support our 

work by booking a place and bringing that special older person that you love along for a real treat....       

A HOME MADE CREAM TEA AT HARTINGTON VILLAGE HALL ON SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 15th 

2.30pm - 5.00pm £10pp Raffle, Music. Please book your places by Monday September 9th to assist with 

the catering. Tickets available from Sue at the Post Office.  DON'T DELAY - IT'S TIME FOR A TREAT - 

THE ANNA C. WAY (With a lot of help from other people, thank you everyone, Sarah.) 

mailto:lindawoodroffe@live.co.uk
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Rural Social Group (RSG)meet on the 4th Tuesday of the month 2-4pm, Hartington Village Hall- 

ALL WELCOME 

In August we had our Annual Trip, this time on Tuesday 20th to avoid Bank Holiday week. This year we visited 

the National Arboretum, Alrewas; the bus with 22 members, followed by several Cars left the village at 10am 

returning for 5pm. The cost of the Bus was subsidised by Farming Life, a big THANK YOU to them. They are so 

supportive of the Group, in fact co-founders some 15 years ago. Our next meeting is September 24th when there 

will be a talk by our PCSO on Cyber Crime as well as the usual Tea/Coffee and amazing Homemade cake. 

Everyone is welcome, why not pop along and share some time in pleasant company. Liz Broomhead 

Hartington Sings…….. 
Save the date(s) - Hartington Sings starts again on Weds 13th November 2024, meeting in Hartington 

village hall from 5pm to 6pm, every Wednesday for 6 weeks. More information will follow in the Nov/Dec 

News & Views.  Absolutely everyone is welcome, you don’t have to live in 

Hartington, no experience is required and we accept all ages from 3 to 100 

(school age need to bring a parent/carer). If you can’t make every practice, 

don’t worry.  Please contact me for further information and I can add you to the 

email group.  Don’t be shy!  Liz Hitch 687148  liz.hitch@btinternet.com 

 

Biggin News 

Congratulations- Rita and Bill Lamb on your 

70th Wedding Anniversary- This was celebrated 

at Biggin Village Hall on the 17th August. The actual 

date is 14th August 1954- when 70 years ago they 

married at Biggin Church. Rita- nee Riley- was from 

Biggin Parish, Bill from a farm at Hognaston, which 

is now run by their daughter. A wonderful couple 

who thoroughly deserve our love and best wishes on 

this special day. 

Hartington Nether Quarter Parish Council   

“Speedwatch”- Periodically, two residents of 

Biggin have kindly undertaken Speedwatch trials to 

monitor the speed of traffic through the village of 

Biggin.  These trials can only be undertaken by 2 

adults and unfortunately, one of the residents can no 

longer undertake this work.  To enable further 

Speedwatch trials to take place, a further volunteer 

would be required.  If you are interested in becoming 

a Speedwatch volunteer, please advise a member of 

the parish council and you will be put in touch with 

the remaining volunteer to provide further 

information about the scheme. 

Coffee, cake and chat.  We continue to work on 

the parish map.  Donations of cotton fabrics and 

sewing cottons gratefully received.  Everyone is 

welcome to join us on the last Thursday of the month 

for cake and a chat.  Refreshments £1 to cover costs.   

In September we will be working on the map and 

there will be an update about the progress of our 

grant application for a community project with 

Babbling Vagabonds and next year’s programme.  

This autumn we will be working on the parish map, 

developing the wildflower group and supporting for 

the Biggin Telephone Exchange.  October - there will 

be an opportunity to learn how to make baubles 

using old Christmas cards. 

Date for your diaries - Biggin’s Pie and Pea 

Supper. Tuesday 15th or Wednesday 16th 

October. Watch out for posters and on the 

community page for more information.  Donations 

for the raffle and auction gratefully received.  

November - We look forward to welcoming 

Kathryn Jackson of Angel Blooms.  She will be 

helping us to make miniature Christmas tree 

arrangements.  There will be a cost of £20 to cover 

the cost of materials and tuition. Last year’s 

Christmas class with Angel Blooms was fully booked. 

Please see Julia or Sandra Lovatt to pay for your 

place before the end of October.  

6th October 10am-2pm - Jumble sale at the 

village hall.  Have a sort out and clear some space. 

Or grab yourself a bargain and a cuppa.    

Biggin Telephone Exchange Why not take a look 

inside the telephone box? As well as a display about 

Biggin’s parish history there is now a book exchange 

as well as the seed exchange.  Grateful thanks to Bill 

Lamb, Steve Lovatt and Kyle Hewgill for the 

beautiful new bookcase and to Jan Jankovskis for 

refreshing the exterior paintwork.   

As harvest approaches, we’re celebrating with the 

first of our seasonal themes - if you have any cookery 

books you’d like to get rid of please donate them to 

the telephone exchange and perhaps pick up a new 

one. There will also be a jam jar exchange - clean jars 
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with lids only. November will see the exchange 

hosting a toy swap.  Clean toys in good condition 

that fit in the toy box welcome. 

Thank you to everyone who has enjoyed using the 

Telephone Exchange since it opened at the end of 

July. We’re looking forward to sharing more 

information about the exchange in the next edition 

of the News and Views. 

Village Hall- September and October will see us 

hosting regular activities; weekly Bingo sessions on 

Thursdays, weekly Live Stronger for Longer on 

Fridays, Monthly Cake and Chat on last Thursday as 

well as some events; 6th October 10am-2pm - 

Jumble sale - Have a sort out and clear some 

space, or grab yourself a bargain and a cuppa. 

Biggin’s Pie and Pea Supper Tuesday 15th or 

Wednesday 16th October. Watch out for posters and 

on the community page for more information.  

Donations for the raffle and auction gratefully 

received.

 

Earl Sterndale News 

Our Social Saturday on 20th July was well attended 

by village people and visitors to Earl Sterndale. Our 

Sunday Evening Service on the21st of July was led by 

Amanda Foulkes, a lovely service enjoyed by all. 

We welcomed the children from school to church for 

the school leavers service, we wish all the children 

going to secondary school in September, every 

happiness in their next chapter of learning. 

Our churchyard has finally been mown, by a team 

from our community, trees have been trimmed back, 

and all looks much improved. Thank you to all 

involved. 

Sunday Services 

Sunday 22nd September 6.30pm - Sunday 20th 

October (Harvest Festival) 6.30pm 

Diary Dates 

September Quiz Thursday 12th September 8.30pm 

(Pack - Horse, Crowdicote) 

Whist Drive-Monday 16th  September (in church) 

7.30pm.  

Social Saturday-21st  September, (in church) 11am - 

3pm.  

Bingo Monday 23rd  (in church) 7.30pm. 

October Quiz Thursday 10th October 8.30pm (Pack- 

Horse, Crowdicote). 

Whist Drive Monday 14th October (in church) 

7.30pm.  

Social Saturday 19th October (in church) 11am -3pm.  

Bingo Monday 28th October (in church) 7.30pm. 

Hartington Middle Quarter Parish Council 

A meeting was held on 19th August,7.30 at Glutton 

Grange.  Last month a new village committee was set 

up in Earl Sterndale, to host regular events and to 

assist with the upkeep of the village. This committee 

is made up of 12 local residents, with Percy Mycock 

as Chair and Lynne Hodgkinson as Treasurer. The 

first actions are to clean up the Mere, removing trees 

with ash dieback and to tidy up the banks, we will 

also host a Village Fete on 14th September, the first 

for 22yrs. Future plans are already in place to create 

regular events and spaces for the whole community 

and to support the young and the old of the village 

and surrounding parish More information on the 

website www.hmq-pc.org 

 

  
 

 

http://www.hmq-pc.org/
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Hartington News 

St Giles Church Services 

7th July 11am All Age  

14th July 11am Morning Praise 

21st July 11am Holy Communion 

28th July 3pm Hymns and Pimms 

4th August 11am   Holy Communion 

11th August 11am All Age 

18th August 11am Holy Communion 

25th August 11am Songs of Praise 

George and Shirley Riley 60th Wedding 

Anniversary- August 1st 2024 – Long standing 

residents of Hartington were married at Butterton 

on August 1st 1964. They have been the main stay of 

so many events/activities in the community over 

this time. Living now at Woodley they have always 

resided on Hallbank, both very strong members of 

St Giles Church and supporters of the School, and 

Village hall. Their contribution to the village has 

been massive- amongst other activities the 

refurbishment and maintenance of the War 

Memorial, The cleaning and renovation of the 

pond, Founders and long-time members of the 

Wednesday Social Dance group as well as, with 

Jack Webster, the monthly Saturday Dances. May 

Markets, Village Hall events, Flower festival and 

much, much more. Many congratulations on this 

milestone from the community of Hartington  

The Blessing of the Wells Dressing with the 

March of the Grand Order of Oddfellows led 

by Warslow Silver Band- This will be held on 

Saturday 7th September at the Village Pump and 

Parish Greens. There will also be a school well close 

to the War Memorial. The theme this year is the 

200th Anniversary of the Royal National Lifeboat 

Institution. The march and blessing of the wells will 

be from 2.15, firstly visiting the school well and 

then progressing to the centre of the village. 

FUND RAISING EVENT for ASHGATE 

HOSPICE Saturday September 7th from 1-

4pm – Village Green 

Alongside the Blessing of the Well with Warslow 

Silver Band & the Grand Order of Oddfellows 

March there will be a stand selling prize draw 

tickets, also available in local businesses. The First 

Prize- £100, Second Prize- £50, Third Prize -

Cheese shop hamper.  Plus, many excellent prizes 

donated by local businesses and friends. Also  

HOMEMADE JAMS & CHUTNEYS  HANDMADE 

COASTERS AND CRAFTS- by Donna Young. 

TOMBOLA. 

The draw will take place at 4pm on the green in 

memory of David Young, acknowledging the care 

he received at Ashgate Hospice PLEASE 

SUPPORT WHERE YOU CAN THANK YOU. 

Hartington Town Quarter Parish Council- 

The July meeting was held on Wednesday 3rd, there 

was no meeting in August the next meeting will be 

September 4th. A members of the public attended 

the July meeting regarding broadband issues.  

Following the general election, there was a change 

of MP and she had been in touch with him in this 

regard. She was unaware of the erection of a mast 

at Sheen which seems to have improved EE 

connectivity in the village.  She asked for 

publication of this development through local 

information channels such as News and Views and 

Community Web pages.  It was reiterated that a 

proposal for a large, intrusive communication mast 

just out of the village had been refused. There was 

also a presentation from Connect Fibre. There was 

a public meeting on Tuesday 20th August 3-7pm, 

Hartington Village Hall where their plans were 

communicated 

Hartington Village Hall:  Bookings for the 

Autumn are coming in encouraging numbers. 

Bookings can be made online at https://har 

tingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking-form/ or speak to 

Judith Chantler or Liz Broomhead. The constantly 

updated calendar can be viewed at https: 

//hartingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking/calendar/ . 

If you would like to come along to any of the 

following regular activities just turn up: 

Mondays: Yoga (9.30-11.00) / French class 11.00-

12.00/ Hartington Young Peoples’ Activity Club 

(5.30-7.00) / Badminton (7.30-9.30). 

Tuesdays: Wriggles & Giggles Pre-School (10.30 – 

12.00) / Rural Social monthly (2.00 – 4.00) / Table 

tennis (7.30-9.30). 

Wednesdays: Pilates (10.00- 11.00) / Chair 

Pilates (11.15 – 12.00)/  Social Dance Club (7.30 – 

10.30) 

Thursdays : French (9.30- 11.30) / Activities Club 

– bowls, boccia, curling etc  - fortnightly (2.00 – 

4.00) / Fitness class (6.30-7.30) 

Fridays:  Yoga (10.00 – 11.00) / Live Stronger for 

Longer- (Strength and Balance sessions) (11.30-

12.30)/Parent & Child (3.30- 5.00) 

In addition, there are a growing number of 

weekend or afternoon activities as diverse as 

birthday, anniversary and christening parties, well 

https://hartingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking-form/
https://hartingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking-form/
https://hartingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking/calendar/
https://hartingtonvillagehall.co.uk/booking/calendar/
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dressing, flower arranging, willow weaving and 

well-being events so do keep an eye on our calendar 

and noticeboards. 

In the Autumn we will be replacing the rear fire exit 

doors, replacing time expired windows and window 

frames, carpeting the upper Bakehouse and 

modernising our fire and security alarm systems. 

Much of these improvements are only possible 

through the support of so many for our lottery (see 

separate article).  Our AGM is on Wednesday 16th 

October (19.00) – our Hall is a community owned 

building so please come along to hear more of our 

successes and challenges. 

Finally, a BIG THANK YOU to our gifted local 

musicians of ‘The Lovers Hi-Fi’ who created a 

memorable night of Beatles music. Thanks also 

must go to the many volunteers who worked hard 

behind the scenes to make the event a success. Jill 

and Andy were fantastic in running the bar and as a 

result we have donated our bar profits of £913.32 to 

two charities, Parkinson’s UK and Blythe House 

Hospice. 

Hartington Village Hall Lottery- Here are the 

results of our last two draws of the 2023-2024 

Village Hall Lottery: 

July - the draw was held at the Hartington Village 

Hall on Wednesday 10th  and our Pilates Instructor 

Teresa drew the winning number 118, held by Mr & 

Mrs Stuart Handley, winning £100.  

August - the draw was held at the Pilates class in 

Hartington Village Hall on Wednesday 14th  and the 

winning number 59 held by Mrs. Pam Ironmonger, 

the winner of £300. Congratulations to the winners 

and as always, we wish to thank ALL of our loyal 

Lottery supporters, without you it would be difficult 

to make the improvements we all value at the Hall.  

OUR NEW LOTTERY EDITION FOR 2024 – 

2025 will be launching this month so watch for 

emailing with full details including an entry form, 

which is the only item we need returned please.  If 

you are not existing subscribers, but may be 

interested in being now, please contact David 

Graham:  hartlot2@gmail.com  for further 

information. 

Hartington Wildflower Group Clearing 

blanket weed from the Mere 

As part of the ongoing management of the village 

pond, regular clearing of blanketweed continues to 

take place. Once removed it is left by the side of the 

pond to allow any aquatic life to return to the 

water, and then once dried out it is removed for 

composting.  

In order to help keep the 

blanketweed under control, 

barley straw bales have been 

introduced and volunteers 

will be regularly monitoring 

the health of the Mere over 

coming months. Thank you 

again to all of the volunteers 

who help out. 

Hartington Community Group has recently 

obtained a small society lottery licence from DDDC 

that enables the HCG to run lotteries, raffles, 

tombola’s etc that raise money for charitable and 

non-commercial causes. This is an annual licence 

that the HCG will renew each year going forward. If 

you are considering raising funds for charitable 

/non-commercial causes and you don't already 

have your own lottery licence you can potentially 

utilise the licence we now have in place instead of 

applying for a separate one. Please contact Cathy 

Manson or Phillip Neal if you'd like to find out 

more. 

Help needed with Hartington Community 

Facebook administration The very popular 

Hartington Community Group Facebook page 

needs more people to help out as 

admins/moderators. This is not an onerous task 

and all that is needed is familiarity with Facebook. 

If you are interested or would like to discuss 

further, please speak to Dorothy Hawton or a 

member of the Hartington Community Group 

committee- Phillip Neal, Cathy Manson or Leon 

Goodwin 

A reminder about the village calendar. As 

well as the events advertised on the community 

noticeboards, the village website (https: 

//www.hartingtonvillage.com/events/) has a 

comprehensive calendar of events taking place 

across our community and is a great source of 

reference for what is happening. If you are planning 

on running an event, do take a look at the calendar 

to minimise any overlap with other events. If you 

do want to add an event, please email 

digitalteam@hartingtonvillage.com with details 

and the Digital Hartington team would be happy to 

add it to the calendar. 

Looking for new walks? – download the 

Derbyshire Walking App  The Walk Derbyshire 

App is a free community led tool helping people to 

mailto:hartlot2@gmail.com
mailto:digitalteam@hartingtonvillage.com
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find and explore local outdoor spaces and short 

walks in their neighbourhood. You can help people 

to find walks in your neighbourhood, by adding 

your favourite walks to the app to increase the 

content and provide everyone with more accurate 

and useful walking routes and spaces that are used 

and loved by the people who live there.   

High Speed Broadband Installation Connect 

Fibre who are installing full fibre high speed 

broadband connectivity into Hartington and 

surrounding areas held an information meeting on 

Tuesday 20th August in Hartington Village Hall. 

The event provided the opportunity for residents to 

find out more information about what is 

happening, and the benefits that high-speed 

broadband will bring to our community. The event 

was organised in partnership with the Parish 

Council and Community Group. This is being 

funded as part of the government initiative to 

deliver high speed broadband to rural areas. 

SAVE the DATE - Hartington C of E Primary 

School - PTA – Christmas Market – 

November 9th – more details to follow 

Parish Register  

Biggin – Funeral of Mrs Dorothy Oldfield. R.I.P. 

5.7.24 

Earl Sterndale - Baptism - Saturday the 10th of 

August,  Branwell Gilbert Barnfield , was christened 

by John Fountain at St Michael and All Angels. 

 

PROPERTY SERVICES 

Building, Roofing & Chimneys 

Guttering & Pointing 

Patio's, Garden Walls & Steps 

Drainage & Groundwork/Landscaping 

Wall and Floor Tiling, Painting & Decorating 

Plumbing, Carpentry & Joinery 

Bathrooms, Kitchens, Windows & Doors Fitted 

All types of Emergency Work. 

Local, Friendly, Reliable & Professional Service. 

Contact:  Darren Barlow, Warslow 

01298 84820 or 07973 468177 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



News and Views Facebook: ‘Biggin Community’ 10 

 

 

 

 

THE ASHBOURNE SHOE COMPANY 

A Large Independent Family Run Shop 

Offering An Extensive Selection Of Mens, 

Ladies & Childrens Footwear Across A Range 

Of Quality Brands Including Skechers, Rieker, 

Clarks, Marco Tozzi, Padders And Many More! 

We Offer A Free Measure And Fit Service In 

Store Where One Of Our Fully Trained Shoe 

Fitters Will Be Pleased To Help And Advise On 

Finding The Perfect Pair Of Shoes For You. 

❖ 3 Wellington Yard, Off St John Street, 

Ashbourne, Derbyshire DE6 1GH  

❖ Tel: (01335) 344065 

❖ Email: info@theashbourneshoecompany.co.uk 

❖ Website:  

www.theashbourne 

shoecompany.co.uk  

❖ Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/ashbourneshoecompany  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:info@theashbourneshoecompany.co.uk
http://www.theashbourneshoecompany.co.uk/
http://www.theashbourneshoecompany.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/ashbourneshoecompany
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ELITE CINEMA AND THEATRE 

Fully Restored To Its Original Glory… The Elite Cinema Is Back! 
 

Having Recently Undergone A Major Refurbishment, The Elite Cinema And Theatre Is A Luxury Multi-Purpose 

Venue For Films, Theatre Performances & Live Events! Proudly Boasting The Latest Technology; Fully Digital 

Cinema Projection Equipment Has Been Installed To Show The Latest Film Releases, Along With The Best Sound 

System That Money Can Buy. 
 

Come And Experience A Proper Night Out With A Drink From Our Fully Licensed Bar, And A Selection Of Snacks To 

Nibble On Whilst Enjoying Theatre And/Or A Unique Film Experience That Only The Big Screen Can Give. There Is 

A Variety Of Plush Seating Options To Choose From Offering Ultimate Comfort And Plenty Of Leg Room… Sit Back, 

Relax & Enjoy! 

 

➢ Elite Buildings, Market Place, Ashbourne, Derbyshire DE6 1ES 
 

➢ Tel: (01335) 343513 
 

➢ Email: elitecinemaandtheatre@gmail.com 
 

➢ Website: www.elitecinemaandtheatre.co.uk  
 

➢ Facebook: www.facebook.com/elitecinemaandtheatre  
 

To Join Our Mailing List, Please Contact Us Or Sign Up Via Our Website.  

Bookings Can Be Made Online Via Our Website, By Telephone, Or By Visiting The Ticket Office. 

 

 

 

 

JOSH CRITCHLOW. 

Plumbing and Heating Services. 

All types of Plumbing, Bathroom Fitting, Tiling. 

Registered Gas Fitter for Boilers & Servicing. 

Contact Hartington 01298 84268  

Or 07896 258981. 
 

 

 

 

SPONSORS OF NEWS AND VIEWS FOR 2024 

We would like to thank the following who have sponsored the 2024 issues: 

Pack Horse Inn 01298 83618  Waterloo Inn, Biggin 01298 84284 

Devonshire Arms 01298 84884  Biggin Hall Country Hotel 01298 84451 

Cheese Shop 01298 84935  Beresford Tea Rooms 01298 84418 

Dauphin Antiques 01298 687149  Hartdale Motors Ltd 01298 84322 

Laura Heeley (Village Stores 

Hartington) 

01298 84222  A J & S. PEACH Newsagent & 

General Store 

01298 84291 

Fiveways - Gift Shop  01298 84459  Farm Shop and Café 01298 84496 

Jug and Glass 01298 84848  Duke Of York, Pomeroy    01298 83345 
 

PLEASE EMAIL, WHERE POSSIBLE, ITEMS FOR THE NEXT ISSUE BY October 15th to  

liz@broomhead.net or give to Margaret Partridge or Liz Broomhead. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/elitecinemaandtheatre

